
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 11/02/2021   
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Accept resignation of Brandon Bedbury 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I am asking for council to approve the resignation of firefighter Brandon Bedbury from the 
Princeton Fire and Rescue Dept. Brandon has accepted a different job that will take him away 
from being able to participate on the fire department efficiently.  
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


